
 

November 2023 Prayer Letter 
    

Dear Praying Friends, 

 

There is a light…at the end of the tunnel! 

  

As you know, I was hoping to have the church opened and operational by 

September. Happy November! We are still working on it! We have felt that we 

take one step forward in the right direction, but then something comes up that 

makes us take two steps back. We are grateful for all the things we get to repair 

now before we are officially open, but I would like to have the church open. 

 

People are still interested in the renovation. They still come by and ask me 

what is going up in the space, and we have a small conversation after they 

recover themselves from the shock—"a church!?" It is quite funny. 

  

We expect to see some big progress happening soon in the space. The air 

conditioning units are in place, the drop ceiling is mostly in place, lights are 

almost ready to go in. We should finish with the paint, hang the doors, install 

the flooring, and then we can order the furniture! 

  

I am hesitant to say this, but I am praying that we can be open by December. I 



would like to advertise and hold a Christmas Eve service at our new location. I 

think it would be a great opportunity for people to invite their friends and family 

to church. Would you help us pray for that? Please pray that God would work 

all the missing pieces for this project so we can open the doors to the 

community by the first week of December. I know it will be in His time, as I 

said, everything that we have done now has been better to do it now than later. 

God knows. I just want to be done with construction work for a little bit. 

  

In other news, a couple of weeks ago we attended a conference with the Billy 

Graham Association as a family. We got the chance to go and see other 

volunteers who are sharing the gospel online. It is always great to see them 

face-to-face, hear the stories of conversations they have had, and have a 

chance to encourage them in person. 

  

I would like to ask you to pray for a couple of upcoming things. First, I am going 

to be speaking at a youth camp this December. I have heard from the director 

that 44 teenagers have signed up to attend and many of them are not believers. 

Would you pray for them? Please pray that God will be working in their lives 

and the preaching of the will bring conviction and hope in Jesus to their 

lives. 

  

Secondly, I would like to ask you to pray with us for an evangelistic campaign 

we anticipate in partnership with Decision Spain in July 2024. I have attended 

one of their campaigns before and I like what they do and I am excited to see 

them working with us here in Fraga. I'll give you more details about it as we 

work on it in the upcoming months.  In February, we plan to meet with the 

Mayor of Fraga to present the project and request the use of public spaces and 

some equipment that the city has available for events. As you remember to 



 

pray for us, please pray for this city and its government officials. Please pray 

that God may open doors for this campaign and He may draw many 

people to Himself as a result of the activities in July. 

  

Here is a link to the website of Decision, Spain where you can see what they 

have done in the past: https://decision.plus/en/international-fellowship-festival/ 

  

If you would like to financially support this particular event, we could use your 

help! Decision needs us to pay 3800€ between now and the time of the 

campaign. If you would like to help us meet that need, we will be, as always, 

very grateful. If you make a donation toward this purpose, please send us a 

message indicating your support of the Decision Campaign in Fraga.  

 

 

 

Here is a quick walkthrough of what the church space is looking like so far.  

https://ramirezinspain.us12.list-manage.com/track/click?u=bdcf4d33ae6370182b2d7c9af&id=cd40153d2a&e=206956955c
https://ramirezinspain.us12.list-manage.com/track/click?u=bdcf4d33ae6370182b2d7c9af&id=9b24fd2292&e=206956955c


 

 

Prayer Points 

• That God would work all the missing pieces for the building project 

so we can open the doors by the first week of December. 

• That God will be working in the lives attending the youth camp and 

that the preaching will bring them conviction and hope in Jesus. 

• That God may open doors for the Decision campaign, and He may 

draw many people to Himself as a result of these activities in July. 

 

 

 

 

Thank you for your support in prayer 

and financially, for your 

encouragement, and for being at the 

other end of this email; It means a lot 

to us that you are there and 

interceding on our behalf for the 

glory of God in our ministry. 

  

All for Jesus! 

 

Victor and Maddy Ramirez 

ramirezinspain.com  
 

Support the North Spain Project  
 

   

 

https://ramirezinspain.us12.list-manage.com/track/click?u=bdcf4d33ae6370182b2d7c9af&id=db80812f1a&e=206956955c
https://ramirezinspain.us12.list-manage.com/track/click?u=bdcf4d33ae6370182b2d7c9af&id=e544be8b19&e=206956955c
https://ramirezinspain.us12.list-manage.com/track/click?u=bdcf4d33ae6370182b2d7c9af&id=b8bb99ef89&e=206956955c

